Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

11-19-1991

Lindenwood Bulletins, November 19, 1991

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

Lindenwood Bulletins



Volume 167, No. 1

November 19, 1991

Avoiding The Final CRUNCH

Lindenwood students are eyeing the short weeks remaining before the end of the 1991 Fall Semester. Along with papers and preparations for final exams, resident students in the Work and Learn Program are reminded to check the hours remaining for their on campus work assignments. If you are behind in your hours, make arrangements with your supervisor to make up those hours in the next week. Studying for finals and writing those end of term papers can be less stressful if your work schedule is up-to-date and on target. On behalf of Lindenwood, we extend our best wishes for great success on your final achievements for this semester. Keep your spirits high, and remember, if you need help with pre-final concerns or problems, you can always talk with any faculty or staff member or contact the Office of Student Life. We're here to help you make this a great year at Lindenwood!

LC Heads For Landmark Year

Ed Watkins, director of development for Lindenwood, recently remarked that the response to the Ayres Challenge at the October meeting of the Board of Directors indicates that success is at hand. "However, ultimate success will depend on a full court press of all our constituents. We are running ahead in the race that does not conclude until July 1st," Watkins said. "We are grateful for the people who have put us out front and challenge all our alums and friends to help us run the last quarter."

"Development efforts are two times ahead of where they were last year at this same time," said President Spellmann, "but we still have long stretch ahead. We deeply appreciate the enthusiasm of our key board members and alumni who are instrumental to the success of this campaign and College fund raising in general. They're a great group of people, dedicated to helping Lindenwood students," President Spellmann said.

Food Service Adds New Key Ingredient

Lindenwood President Dennis Spellmann has announced the appointment of Russell Hunt as manager of the College's Food Service. Hunt comes to Lindenwood from Parks College in Cahokia, Illinois, where he was the director of food service for three years. He has also served as the food service director at Missouri Baptist College and as food service manager for the group housing cafeteria at Southeast Missouri State University.

"Russ comes to Lindenwood with eight years of ServiceMaster background, thirteen years in the food service industry, and top management skills," said President Spellmann. "We're glad to have him on staff."

Donald Joins Lindenwood Directors

A Products A Division of Monsanto Agricultural Company, has joined the Lindenwood College Board of Directors.

Arnold has held various responsibilities during his fourteen year career progression with Monsanto across several of its divisions, both in St. Louis and at other Company locations.

Arnold graduated class salutatorian from St. Augustine High School (New Orleans). A National Achievement Scholar, he earned a B.A. from Carleton College (Northfield, MN) where he received the Dave Okada Memorial Award for his accomplishments in his economics studies. He then attended Washington University receiving a B.S. in mechanical engineering. He also received an M.B.A. in finance from the University of Chicago Graduate School of Business.

Lindenwood College welcomes Arnold Donald as a new member of the College's key leadership board.

LSG Organizes Ninth Annual Yuletide Greeting

The Ninth Annual Lindenwood College Christmas Walk has been set for December 8 from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on the Lindenwood College campus. Sponsored by the Lindenwood Student Government (LSG), the Walk serves as the College's holiday greeting to the surrounding community.

"We're planning events for nearly every building on campus," said Tom Clark, student government president.
"This year we are also asking the community to bring in their empty plastic milk containers for future use as the luminaries for the Walk. We think it's important to be more environmentally conscious in our plans for Lindenwood events," Clark said.

Admission to the Walk is free. Festivities for the entire family will include Santa and Mrs. Claus, music, and an assortment of holiday entertainment by Lindenwood students, faculty and staff. For more information about the Christmas Walk, contact the Office of Student Life at 949-4979. Plastic containers may also be dropped off at the Communications Center in Butler Hall.

Get in the holiday spirit and make plans to join us for the Walk on the 8th.

HOT TOPICS: Professor Publishes Text

Cultural Anthropology: A Global Perspective, authored by Ray Scupin, Lindenwood College Professor of Sociology, is the latest textbook published by the LC faculty member. In addition, Professor Scupin also co-authored another textbook, Anthropology: A Global Perspective, with Christopher DeCorse, a professor at Indiana University of Pennsylvania.

In a promotional flyer about the subject of the texts, Professor Scupin is quoted as saying, "Students today, more than any previous generation, have an awareness of global relations before they enter an anthropology class. Television and other media have brought them closer to non-Western societies. However, most students still view these peoples as exotic or alien. People today are increasingly brought together through trade, communication, travel, and tragically, through conflict. We therefore need to have a greater appreciation of the special features of each culture and the relatedness of all societies."

Lindenwood College congratulates Professors Scupin and DeCorse on their accomplishments in and out of the classroom. For 10 years, Professor Scupin has been a favorite among the students, faculty and staff of LC. We extend our best wishes for his continued success.

Performances Bring Out A "CAROL"ing Tradition

Performances of the traditional holiday favorite, "A Christmas Carol," by Charles Dickens, will open Thursday, November 21 at 8 p.m. in Jelkyl Theatre, with shows continuing through November 23 and again from December 5 through December 7.

With a more customary presentation of the holiday classic, students will participate somewhat unconventionally by playing multiple roles in this year's production.

"I'm excited about the high energy of the performers, and their willingness to tackle different roles in the same production," said Bryan Reeder, director of theatre at Lindenwood. "It's a terrific opportunity for these student performers to test their acting flexibilities in front of a live audience."

Reeder said the play will be presented to grade schoolers in matinee performances at Jelkyl. "It's a play that the children of all ages find fascinating and fun," remarked Reeder.

Free to Lindenwood students, faculty and staff, everyone is encouraged to get their tickets now as the productions are selling out fast.

Ticket prices for the general public are: \$6/adult and \$3/children and non-Lindenwood students. Group and senior discounts are also available. For more information, contact the Department of Performing Arts at 949-4966.

Fall WRAP Warms UP For Winter Season

Congratulations to the Lindenwood College student athletes, cheerleaders, Lion Line dancers, pep band and all students, faculty and staff, who added so much to the College spirit through their participation in a variety of intercollegiate sports and coordination for home events.

It was a great season for the men's soccer team as they finished their first season under Coach Thom Champion. They were defeated in District playoffs by nationally-ranked Rockhurst College to end their season with a 17-3 record.

The women's soccer team also had a good season under Coach Deb Washburn. They ended play in the Districts with an 11-6 record for the year.

On a rigorous schedule with every game off-campus, the Lindenwood women's volleyball finished their first season under Coach Laura Kassen. Coming in third out of pool play in the conference games, the women finished with an 8-25 record.

Lindenwood Lions football players finished with a 5-4-1 record in their second season of official intercollegiate play. They defeated Cumberland University (TN) in their last game of the season on November 16.

The women's track and cross country went to national competition in Kenosha, Wisc., as did Shawn Schwab, the only qualifier from the men's team.

Remember to keep a close eye on the Lindenwood Winter Sports teams, which include men's basketball, women's basketball and wrestling. All teams have had already made some good moves on their season records. For more information on Lindenwood College sports programs, contact Steve Crotz, director of athletic administration, at 949-4975.

Coming Attractions

Watch the St. Louis Post and The Riverfront Times in the coming weeks for the latest Lindenwood print ad. We're proud of this work, especially because it was designed by Timothy Gregory, communications major and a student in the Applied Mass Communications-PR class.

"The ad is part of Tim's classwork," said Director of Public Relations Phyllis Morris, who teaches the class. "Students in this section of applied mass comm write and produce radio scripts, public service announcements, press releases, print ads, and much more that they can use to develop portfolio presentations to prospective employers."

Morris said Mark Lang, an LCIE communications student from Maritz Corporation, is responsible for the cover design of the Lindenwood College Sports Program and the "Making Tracks" sports flyer, as well as the cover and back of the Christmas Walk brochure.

"Mark and Tim are just two of our students working in public relations, who are doing great work on behalf of their College," said Morris. "We're proud of the many accomplishments all our students are making--they're a real asset to our operations," she said.